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MINUTES

 
NOVEMBER 21, 2005
 MISSION BLUE CENTER, 475 MISSION BLUE DRIVE, BRISBANE
CALL TO ORDER/FLAG SALUTE

Mayor Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:38 p.m.  She welcomed everyone and led the flag salute. 

ROLL CALL

Councilmembers present:
Barnes, Bologoff, Panza, and Mayor Richardson

Staff present:
City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault, City Manager Holstine, Police Commander Macey, Community Development Director Prince, Finance Director Schillinger, City Clerk Schroeder, Parks and Recreation Director Skeels, Assistant to the City Manager Smith, City Attorney Toppel, Marina Services Director Warburton

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

CM Bologoff made a motion, seconded by CM Panza, to adopt the agenda as proposed.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS NO. 1

Shaun Peterson, Brisbane resident, said that on September 15, many Brisbane residents attended a disaster preparedness evening at the Mission Blue Center.  She noted the event was the result of a collaboration with Captain Murphy, City Manager Holstine, the City staff, the Community Emergency Volunteers (CEV’s), and the North County Fire Authority.  She expressed her gratitude for their assistance in preparing invitations, setting up the room, putting an article in the Luminary, notifying the public, and making all the other necessary arrangements.  Ms. Peterson also thanked the people who attended.

Ms. Peterson said the September 15 evening was productive in many ways because it allowed members of the community to meet, interact, and plan for the future.  She noted participants received a great deal of useful information about emergency response and safety, and she commended Mayor Richardson for her support.  Ms. Peterson added that people left the session with more knowledge and greater assurance, as well as a stronger sense of community.

Ms. Peterson especially thanked Clarke Conway for sharing information that will benefit the community’s preparedness efforts.

Mayor Richardson recognized the efforts of Brisbane’s CEV’s and expressed her appreciation to them for their leadership.

APPROVAL OF PAYMENT REGISTERS


A.
Approve Payment Register No. 1273 - $ 200,671.83

CM Panza made a motion, seconded by CM Bologoff, to approve Payment Register No. 1273.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

CONSENT CALENDAR


A.
Adopt Ordinance No. 507, amending the Sierra Point Development Agreement by extending date from December 31, 2005 to December 31, 2010


B.
Approve Open Space and Ecology Committee’s recommendation for the third year vegetation management program for invasive species control in the Brisbane Acres


C.
Adopt Resolution No. 2005-63, authorizing a loan to the Open Space Fund for acquisition of open space in the Brisbane Acres


D.
Adopt Resolution No. 2005-64 and No. 2005-65 establishing the classification and pay for the position of Special Counsel for Major Development Projects as well as adding the position to the Confidential Management bargaining group


E.
Award the design/build contract for the Marina restrooms to The Public Restroom Company in the amount of $191,654, and authorize the Mayor to sign the Construction Agreement and Professional Services Agreement


F.
Approve Co-Sponsorship of Brisbane Lions Club Annual Christmas Lunch for Brisbane seniors

CM Bologoff made a motion, seconded by CM Panza, to approve the Consent Calendar.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

PUBLIC HEARING


A.
Consider introduction of Ordinance No. 508, waiving first reading, amending Section 17.32.030, adding a new Section 17.32.032, and amending Section 17.56.030 of the Zoning Ordinance relating to Wireless Telecommunications Facilities

City Attorney Toppel said Ordinance 508 extends the rules put in place by the City’s urgency ordinance dealing with telecommunications antennas and facilities.  He noted Ordinance 508 prohibits antennas within 600 feet of any residential zone, and he recommended introduction.
Mayor Richardson opened the public hearing and invited comments from audience members.

There being no members of the public who wished to address the City Council on this matter, CM Barnes made a motion, seconded by CM Panza, to close the public hearing.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present and the public hearing was closed. 

CM Panza made a motion, seconded by CM Barnes, to introduce Ordinance No. 508 as proposed.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

PROCLAMATIONS AND PRESENTATIONS


A.
Recognizing Councilman Lee J. Panza for his 16 years of service to the City of Brisbane

Mayor Richardson introduced and welcomed Assemblyman Gene Mullin; Supervisor Adrienne Tissier; Millbrae Mayor Mark Hershman; South San Francisco Mayor Pedro Gonzales; CM Panza’s mother, Mrs. Leanne Panza; former Brisbane mayors; local business leaders; Fire Department staff; and City staff.  She read excerpts from a lengthy proclamation honoring CM Panza for his 16 years of service to Brisbane.  She thanked him and presented him with the framed proclamation. 

Mayor Richardson invited Assemblyman Mullin and Supervisor Tessier to speak.  She noted Congressman Tom Lantos’ sent a certificate of special congressional recognition to CM Panza. 

Assemblyman Mullin and Supervisor Tissier commended CM Panza for his involvement in civic affairs and presented him with signed resolutions.  Millbrae Mayor Hershman expressed his appreciation to CM Panza for his work on behalf of his community and the entire region. 

Former Brisbane Mayor Bill Lawrence extended his thanks and best wishes to CM Panza.  He noted all members of the new City Council are past mayors, so Brisbane will benefit from their experience and wisdom.  Mr. Lawrence said he was proud of Brisbane and honored to live in the “City of Stars.”

Dan Carter, president, Lions Club, expressed his admiration for CM Panza’s long years of service to his community.  He thanked CM Panza and wished him well.

Mayor Richardson suggested gathering all of Brisbane’s past mayors for a photograph after the meeting.

Councilmembers took turns praising CM Panza and expressing their appreciation for his many contributions to the City of Brisbane.  On behalf of the Council, Mayor Richardson presented CM Panza with a gift of an aerial photograph of the entire Bay Area.

CM Panza thanked Councilmembers for the gift.  He also thanked his past and present colleagues on the Council, City staff, Brisbane residents, and people from other communities for their praise and recognition.  He said he was honored to serve on Brisbane’s City Council for the past 16 years, and he recalled some of the highlights of his tenure.  CM Panza added that he views these years the most rewarding in his life.  

CM Panza stated that he plans to focus more on his business in the coming years, but will remain active in community affairs.  He noted the Baylands development will be one of the most important changes Brisbane will face, and he said he wants to make sure it is handled properly.  He also commented that he does not rule out the possibility of returning to a public office at some point in the future.

CM Panza again thanked the Council, the staff, and people for giving him an opportunity to serve.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS NO. 2

There were no members of the public who wished to address the City Council.

ADJOURNMENT 

Mayor Richardson invited audience members to join the Council and staff for refreshments after the meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. with no announcements.

ATTEST:

_______________________________________

Sheri Marie Schroeder

City Clerk
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